

NEWSLETTER 4 7th December 2018





HUGE THANK YOU

We would like to say a huge thank you on behalf of the school and the Trust for all of your fundraising efforts last year. The results are in and we raised a staggering £3871 for the DRET Inspiration Fund making us the top Primary Academy in the Trust and a very impressive 4th overall!! Here at Fairfield, we have benefited over the last year through the following activities:

- The Horizon PE programme which is delivered to all pupils across the school. Summer Cup, Primary Cup, visits from Olympic Athletes and sporting Masterclasses.
- · Music events including participation at Grimsby Minster, Hull City Hall and Riversong and Stomp.
- · Year 4 participation in the Shakespeare Schools Festival.

CHRISTMAS BINGO

Our next event is our Christmas Bingo night where we hope to see lots of you there. We have lots of prizes of chocolate tins and boxes and a variety of festive refreshments to purchase on the night. Books will be sold on the night priced at £2 each for 6 games. There will be lots of spot prizes during the night too so everyone should be a winner!

CHOIR AT GRIMSBY MINSTER

Our KS2 choir will be performing at our annual DRET Carol Service at Grimsby Minster on Tuesday 11th December. Parents are welcome to attend the service, particularly if your child is performing in the school choir, starting at 1.30pm. Pupils will be leaving school at 11.30am so please ensure they have a packed lunch and a drink with them that day. Letters have gone home to all Year 4 pupils and the choir so please ensure the consent forms are returned as soon as possible.

SAVE THE CHILDREN CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY REMINDER

Reminder that our next charity day will be the Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day which we are holding in school on Friday 21st December, our last day of term, instead of their chosen day of Friday 14th. This will be a nice way to end the school year. Pupils can wear Christmas jumpers, dresses or non-uniform for a suggested £1 donation.

FAREWELL

This term we are bidding farewell to Miss Carlton who is leaving us at the end of this term to pursue her career in a special educational needs school and everyone at Fairfield wishes her all the best with her new role.

Unfortunately, after a long period of ill health Miss Fuller has resigned from her teaching post here at Fairfield. We all wish her the very best for the future. Miss Sharpe who has been teaching the class since September will continue to do so.

CHRISTMAS PARTY AFTERNOON FOUNDATION/KEY STAGE ON

Mr Shiney will once again be visiting us on Wednesday 19th for our Foundation and KS1 party. There will be some party food in class afterwards and maybe a visit from a special person! Pupils can bring their party clothes to get changed into for the afternoon and if your child is in Butterworth and is not usually in that afternoon, please bring them to the office for 1pm.

Pupils break up on Friday 21st December at the usual time and return to school Tuesday 8th January.

We would like to wish all our pupils and their families all the best for the festive season.



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

December

Tuesday 11th ... Y4 and choir to Grimsby Minster,, DRET annual Carol service

Friday 14th ... Beauty & the Beast, Grimsby Auditorium KS2

Monday 17th ... Christmas Bingo in the main hall 3.30 pm

Wednesday 19th ... Mr Shiney party afternoon FS/KS1

Thursday 20th ... Christmas dinner day

Friday 21st ... School breaks up for Christmas break, Save the Children Christmas Jumper day

January

Tuesday 8th ... Pupils return to school